
MINUTES of the CITY COUNCIL 
SITE VISIT OF THE NATIONAL GUARD READINESS CENTER 

15 Blackwater Road – Somersworth, NH 
Tuesday, February 23, 2021 @ 9:30 a.m. 

 
    
Committee Members present:    Councilor David A. Witham, Chair 
       Councilor Matt Gerding  
       Councilor Richard R. Michaud 
       Councilor Martin Pepin 
       Councilor Martin P. Dumont, Sr.  
       Councilor Kenneth Vincent 
       Councilor Crystal Paradis 
        
  
Staff Members present:     City Manager Bob Belmore 
       Finance Director Scott Smith 
       Fire Chief George Kramlinger 
       Director of Dev. Services Michelle Mears 
       Public Works Director Michael Bobinsky 
       Mayor’s Office Representative Jenne Holmes 
       
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Witham at 9:30 a.m.  
 
New Hampshire Deputy Adjutant General Warren Perry led the tour and provided information  
regarding the facility; he was assisted by our Guard staff. 
 
City staff and Councilors asked questions pertaining to the age and condition of the Center. 
Staff asked for operational records such as utility costs, maintenance records, and a copy of the site plan. 
 
General Perry and his staff agreed to provide copies of all requested materials made by the City staff. 
He mentioned the plan was to be out no later than July 1, 2020. 
 
ADJOURN 
 
The site visit of the National Guard Readiness Center adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Jonathan Slaven, City Clerk  


